
Taylorville Community Pleasure Driveway &Park District  

Board of Trustees Special Meeting 

Manners Park Dining Hall 

Wednesday, May 21, 2025 at 2:00 pm 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Taylorville Park District met May 14th, 2025 in the Dining Hall.  President Marlane Miller called the 
meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and roll call was conducted:  

Present: Trustees Marlane Miller, Sue Phillips, Sheryl Craggs, Tanya Reno 

Excused Absences:  Trustees Deborah Gatton, Evan Mitchell, Blake Heimsness 

Guests:  Jordan Wiegand with Burbach Aquatics,    Reed_________         with O’Shea Builders 

 

Opening and Reading of Sealed Bids 

President Marlane Miller opened the only bid received for the construction of a new swimming pool 
in Manners Park. 

O’Shea Builders submitted a combination bid totaling $12,693,000.00.  

President Miller asked if demolition was included in the contract.  

Sheryl Craggs asked why there was only one bid submitted for the project. Mr. Wiegand said that 
there was interest from other bidders but none followed up with official bids.  

Mr. Wiegand said that he and his associates will review the bid.  

President Miller said that the bid will have to be presented to the full Board of Trustees at their 
regular meeting on Tuesday, May 28, 2025.  

Trustee Reno made a motion to adjourn.  

Trustee Sue Phillips seconded.  

The meeting was adjourned at 2:18 p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Dawn Willison, Secretary Pro Tem 


